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A person’s name and work becomes great 
when they are considered worthy of being 
remembered as examples, like the great author 

Munshi Prem Chand said “The ultimate duty of poetry 
is to make people better”.

Art is also an effective means to make people aware of 
their problems, difficulties, emotions, biases we have 
and how to persevere. Art educates us and shows the 
way to search for oneself. It teaches us to admit and 
accept our weaknesses while rising above self-loathing.

At the National College of Arts, we also encourage 
the students to not be afraid to make mistakes as 
failure brings out the best possibilities that one cannot 
otherwise see. We make them capable of facing 
challenges with positive guidance in such a way that 
their self-esteem does not get compromised.

As per Munir Niazi Sahab:

“It is a futile attempt to justify one’s practices when the 
questions are not apt”

Whether it is about education or ethical requirements of 
life, before imposing strict rules on others, it is necessary 
to think about whether we ourselves abide by those 
standards?

Complaints, objections and opposition should be 
based on evidence and not on preconceived ideas or 
conventional notions. Therefore, we do not have to be 
ashamed of those who make mistakes, but should help 
them improvise and prosper without letting them suffer.

This is the paramount practice of sophisticated societies.

Indeed With the eyes of justice,
A single drop here is the ocean

Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri
Vice Chancellor
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“Little drops of water, Little grains of sand, Make the mighty ocean And the pleasant land.
So the little moments, Humble though they be, Make the mighty ages of Eternity

 - Julia A.F. Carney -
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An exhibition was held at the National College of 
Arts, Lahore in collaboration with the Embassy 
of the Czech Republic on the 14th August, 2022. 

In the exhibition, posters of fifty influential women from 
both Pakistan and the Czech Republic were displayed. 
The idea of the event was to pay special tribute to more 
than fifty women of both countries for their exemplary 
services towards their individual fields and to the 
country as well. The event was inaugurated by Chief 
Guest Minister of Education and Professional Training 
Honourable Rana Tanveer Hussain who stated that 
the women of Pakistan are not less than anyone in the 

Mahrukh Bajwa
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SENATOR KESHA RAM 
HINSDALE
GREAT-GREAT-GRANDDAUGHTER 
OF SIR GANGA RAM
WELCOMED AT NCA 

Sir Rai Bahadur Ganga Ram, a visionary, a great architect 
and a philanthropist designed many splendid buildings in 
Lahore, Amritsar, Patiala and other cities in India. He built 
hospitals, shelter houses for widows and colleges. In the words 
of Sir Malcolm Hailey, Governor of Punjab (1924-1928):            
“Ganga Ram won like a hero and gave like a saint”. 

SIR GANGA RAM’S 
L E G A C Y

Mahrukh Bajwa
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 grandfather and was emotional as 
she appreciated the effort put in by 
NCA when she stated that “…most 
people whose ancestors suffered 
under Partition do not receive such 
an intact story and legacy. Yet NCA 
searched thousands of Lahore’s 
archives to find the records of his 
public works to share with me. I 
feel truly fortunate beyond words”. 
The former principals of NCA, 
senior fellows and faculty members 
alongside Vice Chancellor NCA 
Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri were present 
on the occasion.

As the speech concluded, Vice 
Chancellor/Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri 
presented Kesha Ram Hinsdale 
souvenirs on behalf of NCA and 
thanked her for her kind words.

Recently the great-great-
granddaughter Kesha Ram 

Hinsdale, who serves in 
the Senate of Vermont 

State, USA visited Lahore 
and toured many of the 

buildings designed by him 
including his home and 

estate.  Many of these iconic 
buildings are located on or 

in the vicinity of the famous 
Mall Road of Lahore. These 

include the General Post 
Office building, Lahore 

Museum, Aitchison 
College and Hailey 

College of Commerce, 
The Albert Victor Wing 

of the Mayo Hospital and 
the Government College 

Chemical Laboratory. 
National College of Arts, 

Lahore (then known 
as Mayo School of Art) 

was also designed by Sir 
Ganga Ram. Owing to this 

invalubale contribution 
by Sir Ganga Ram it was 

only natural that NCA gave 
a warm welcome to Ms. 
Hinsdale. A tour of the 

campus and studios was 
organized for the guests 
followed by a speech by 

Ms. Hinsdale. Her opening 
address was meant to 

mark the opening of an 
exhibition at Zahoor ul 

Akhlaq Gallery, NCA which 
featured the architectural 

drawings of Sir Ganga 
Ram. The NCA Archives 
team had painstakingly 

traced and sourced archival 
material pertaining to the 

work of Sir Ganga Ram; his 
architectural drawings were 

on view in the gallery. Ms. 
Hinsdale was overwhelmed 

by the display of works by 
her great-great
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The opening ceremony of the 
Undergraduate Degree Show 
was held at the Zahoor ul 

Akhlaq Gallery, NCA on 20 January 
2023. Former Vice-Chancellor 
LUMS, Prof. Dr. Sohail Naqvi along 
with Vice-Chancellor NCA, Prof. 
Dr. Murtaza Jafri inaugurated the 
Degree Show. 

The Degree show consisted of works 
by students from the Departments 
of Fine Arts, Visual Communication 
Design, Product Design, Ceramic 
Design, Textile Design, Architecture, 
Film & Television, Musicology and 
Cultural Studies.

In his opening speech VC NCA, 
Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri stated that 
the Undergraduate Degree Show at 
NCA is an exceptional event in the 
Art and Design sector of Pakistan, 
consisting of exclusive works of art 
every year. He appreciated the hard 
work of the students and faculty in 
this regard. 

The NCA Degree Show is welcomed 
by art connoisseurs, teachers, and 
critics. Students spend four years 
at the college exploring multiple 
mediums, style, techniques in 
studios while engaging with 
conceptual concerns in their theory 
courses. This research and effort 
finally culminates in a body of works 
which is presented to audiences in 
the form of a Degree show.

Talking to media persons, VC Prof. 
Dr Murtaza Jafri emphasized 
the importance of art and design 
education in society.  He stated 
that, “Every year we welcome a 
batch of aspiring young artists with 
varied backgrounds, individual 
experiences and inspirations; after 
four or five years of their stay at 
NCA, these individuals craft for 
themselves a new identity defined 
through their art”.U
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Punjab Chief Secretary 
Abdullah Khan Sumbal 
along with VC Prof. Dr. 

Murtaza Jafri inaugurated the 
Annual Degree Show of the 
Master of Visual Art Program 
at the NCA Tollinton Block on 
Saturday, 20 Jan 2023.

There was a sizeable turnout 
of visitors at the event and 
faculty, alumni, and students 
present at the event showed a 
keen interest in the works put 
up by students. 14 students 
displayed from the Program 
displayed their works. The 
Degree Show featured an 
exciting variety of works. The 
aim of the Visual Art Program 
is to provide the means to 
hone creative instincts in a 
way that can enhance the 
conceptual development of 
students. The research driven 
Program takes encourages 
students to undergo intensive 
tutorials where they interact 
with peers, faculty and 
practitioners, build on 
their creative interests and 
develop a body of work that is 
indicative of their growth and 
development as artists.

VC Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri 
appreciated the diligent efforts 
of students and was of the 
view that this kind of work 
requires not only physical but 
cerebral toil as well.D
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The Annual Degree Show   
at the National College 
of Arts, Rawalpindi 

Campus was inaugurated on 
the eve of 21st January 2023. 
Mr, H.E Mr. Tomas Smetanka, 
Czech Ambassador to Pakistan 
opened the Show, along with the 
VC NCA Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri. 
French Attache’ for Culture of 
Corporation, Mr. Dylan Gelard 
also joined the event.

While talking to the media, 
Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri 
emphasized the importance   
and contribution of Art & Design 
education to society. He added 
that “Every year we welcome a 
batch of aspiring/young artists 
with varied backgrounds, 
individual experiences and 
inspiration. After four or five 
years of their stay at  NCA, these 
individuals craft for themselves 
a new identity defined through 
their art”.D
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On 3rd December, 2022, an Exhibition 
and Book Launch was held at National 
College of Arts, Islamabad Campus, in 

collaboration with the Embassy of the Czech 
Republic to pay homage to  influential women 
in both Pakistani and Czech history. The 
Show and Book Launch was inaugurated by 
Ms. Mushaal Hussein Mullick, wife of Yasin 
Malik, leader of Jammu Kashmir Liberation 
Front, Dr. Mukhtar Ahmed, the Chairman of 
Higher Education Commission Pakistan and 
the Ambassador of Czech Republic to Pakistan, 
H.E. Mr. Tomas Smetanka, The Ambassador 
of Italy to Pakistan, Mr. Andreas Ferrarese, DG 
of Khana-e-Farhang Iran, Mr. Rehman Zaad, 

A TRIBUTE TO 
CZECH AND PAKISTANI 
HEROINES 
A BOOK LAUNCH

Ambassador of Japan to Pakistan, Mr. Wada 
Mitsuhiro and the representative of Kenyan 
Embassy graced the event with their presence. 
VC NCA Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri & Mrs. Jafri 
warmly welcomed the guests. The book features 
prominent women of courage from both Pakistani 
and Czech society. It is divided into two sections, 
namely  Pakistani heroines and Czech heroines. 
Each section contains an image accompanied 
by a short biography and contribution of the 
women each of whom has left an imprint on the 
socio-political and civil development of the two 
countries through achievements in literature, 
folklore, music, education, law, politics, and 
economy. Dr Mukhtar Ahmed, Chairman of 

Higher Education Commission Pakistan, urged 
everyone to acknowledge that women are under 
no means less than men as far as their roles 
are concerned and that they have contributed 
immensely in making their countries proud. The 
VC Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri in his speech noted 
that the services of women who are being paid 
a special tribute through this event have been 
recognized not only in Pakistan but across other 
nations as well. He emphasized that such events 
can help build strong cultural ties with other 
countries. The book launch was followed by a 
musical evening which featured performances 
by students of National College of Arts. 
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MANIFESTING
IDEAS THROUGH  
DIGITAL SPACES
LAHORE BIENNALE 
FOUNDATION (LBF) 
VIRTUAL MUSEUM
INAUGURATED AT NCA

The Lahore Biennale Foundation (LBF) 
Virtual Museum was inaugurated at 
Zahoor ul Akhlaq Gallery, Lahore. The 

multifaceted project of designing a digital 
museum was an initiative of both LBF and British 
Council, its efforts were displayed at National 
College of Arts, Lahore. The objective was to 
bring together  the research of artists, academics 
and creative individuals  who would produce 
works that could question the role of  “traditional 
forms of museum making” with reference to 
visual culture, body politics, literature and 
language and how these narratives persist in 
the local and global discourse. The virtual space 
had gained prominence during the COVID-19 
pandemic for its potential to transform into a 

platform for connectivity during isolation; this 
medium became the catalyst for producing and 
disseminating research-based culture which 
could transcend physical boundaries.

The collaborative project included different 
curators who worked on distinct ideas with 
a variety of artists respectively. The museum 
featured works titled as follows: “Architecture 
through Space & Time” by Tanvir Hasan, “Dastan-
i-Urdu” by Ali Usman Qasmi, “Manduva” by 
Sarmad Sultan Khoosat, “Ta’oos Chaman” by 
Masooma Syed, “The Body & Beyond” by Farida 
Batool and “Ilm-e-Mosiqui” by Sarah Zaman. All 
the participants are experts and scholars, each 
responding to a different aspect of our country’s 
history, legacy, and contribution. 

There was a massive turnout as people from 
all walks of life visited and admired the effort. 
Qudsia Rahim, Executive Director of LBF 
called the project “a unique form of archiving, 
knowledge making, and exhibition discourse in 
response to the global socio-cultural changes in 
public perception,” while VC NCA Professor Dr. 
Murtaza Jafri took it as an inclusive practice 
where institutions can play a vital role for sharing 
ideas regarding art, culture and heritage.

Mahrukh Bajwa
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A Seminar on Traffic Awareness and Road 
Safety was held at the National College 
of Arts, Lahore on 15 Dec 2022. Senior 

officers from City Traffic Police, NCA faculty, staff 
and students attended the Seminar. The event was 
aimed at increasing adherence to traffic rules and 
regulations. In this context, a special presentation 
was given by trained professionals from City 
traffic police.

The speakers emphasized that the use of a helmet 
primarily benefits the rider and ensures safety 
from critical head injuries. It is a mandatory life 
saving gadget for a biker. They also reminded 
attendees that driving without a valid driving 
license is an illegal act; a license is a pre-requisite 
for responsible citizens while driving a vehicle. It 
was stressed that adherence to law ensures quality 
of life, peace and protection of lives and property 
of citizens. An impressive Mobile Licensing Van 
was also deputed at NCA by City Traffic Police to 
facilitate the concerned staff and students. On-
the-spot services for acquiring learner’s license 

A SEMINAR ON 
TRAFFIC 
AWARENESS & 
ROAD SAFETY

was provided, this was appreciated by many 
students who could be seen lining up to acquire 
the document. Guidance regarding renewal of 
license, duplicate of license and international 
driving license was also given.

Vice Chancellor NCA Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri was 
present at the lecture and encouraged students to 
heed the words of the speakers. He emphasized 
following traffic rules in order to  prevent fatal 
accidents. 

PAKISTAN’S 
FIRST GRAMMY 
AWARD WINNER
AROOJ AFTAB
VISITS NCA

Arooj Aftab, Pakistan’s first Grammy Award 
winner, visited the National College of Arts, 
Lahore to discuss her musical journey and 

the unique exploration of her genre with students 
at the Shakir Ali Auditorium, NCA. She was 
warmly welcomed by the senior faculty and staff. 
Arooj Aftab is a Pakistani singer, composer, and 
producer based in the United States. She works in 
various musical styles and idioms, including jazz, 
minimalism, and neo-Sufi. She was nominated 
for the Best New Artist Award and won the Best 

Global Music Performance award for her song 
“Mohabbat” at the 64th Annual Grammy Awards 
in 2022. She became the first-ever Pakistani artist 
to win a Grammy Award. Recently President of 
Pakistan, Mr. Arif Alvi awarded her the Pride of 
Performance Award, the highest literary award 
for showing excellence in the field of art and 
music. The lecture was followed by a Question and 
Answer session. At the end of the event, students 
requested photogrpahs and selfies with  the guest. 
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Christmas and New Year celebrations go 
hand in hand at NCA. The festive spirit 
was visible on the campus grounds 

as well where staff had decorated a small 
Christmas tree and illuminated it with lights. 
Colourful Christmas baubles and decorations 
added to the Christmas spirit.  A cake 
cutting ceremony was held in the Shakir Ali 
Auditorium. The faculty of NCA had prepared 
Christmas presents for their Christian brothers 
and sisters, workers and staff. Worthy VC, 
Prof. Dr. & Mrs. Jafri wished everyone on  on 
the occasion. 

CHRISTMAS &
NEW YEAR

Celebrations
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A warm welcome by the 
worthy VC, National College 
of Arts, Prof. Dr. Murtaza 

Jafri was given to the US Consul 
General Mr. William K. Makaneole 
on his informal visit to NCA. Mr. 
Makaneole took great interest in 
the discussion with the final term 
students who were all engrossed 
in their thesis.  Faculty and HOD 
of Product Design, Dr. Mazhar 
Abbas shared other ventures that 
the department is working on 
besides academics. During his visit, 
Mr. William underscored the US 
Government’s commitment to the 
people of Pakistan through economic 
development, exchange programs 
and cultural preservation programs 
which have strengthened U.S.-
Pakistan bilateral relations over the 
past 75 years.

The Consul General also visited 
different departments of institution 
and exchanged thoughts with students 
of NCA. Mr. Makaneole also met 
faculty members and thanked them 
for their hospitality during the visit.
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Maintaining human rights, sustainable 
development and security depends on 
inclusiveness which implies that no one 

should be left behind. This seemed to be the message 
of Ms. Mahzeb Malik, a student of VCD at NCA 
who had produced a 3-minute documentary   titled 
“Hum Muqummul Hain” to highlight the plight of 
people with disabilities. 

Th efforts of Mahzeb Malik had been lauded by 
Punjab Special Education Department, Pakistan 
under UNICEF when she was given an award for 
her efforts. In the event which was held at Pearl 
Continental, Lahore, Mahzeb was bestowed with 
an award by the “DG” of Pakistan Ms. Sumaira 
Farooq. Being a   differently abled person herself, 
Ms. Malik had also carried out the task of collecting 
and distributing donations to relevant institutes, a 

STANDING STRONG 
FOR A CAUSE

practice that she continues.

 Ms. Malik was also interviewed by “Lahore News” 
a Pakistani news channel and the popular TV 
Show “Jago Pakistan” on National Disability Day 
for producing a documentary on inclusively in 
representing people with disabilities; her aim was to 
bring to  light and also urge consideration for  people 
with disabilities so that  they may not be forgotten.

People in vulnerable situations, such as those 
with impairments are frequently ignored and left 
behind during times of crisis. To make the world 
more accessible and equitable, it is essential for 
governments, the public sector and the private 
sector to work together to create creative solutions 
for people with disabilities. 

Every new batch at NCA receives a warm 
welcome by seniors and faculty so that 
Foundation Year students become 

acquainted with NCA. This year as well, a grand 
festive welcome was planned to celebrate the 
arrival of the new batch. The two-day event was 
a perfect blend of laughter, promising talent, 
delightful decor, scrumptious food, amusing 
performances and melodious music. Students 

dressed in a variety of outfits depicting the themes 
of both days. The performances reflected the 
hard work put in by students that kept the lively 
the mood of the evening going. The highlight 
of the event was the décor done by the First 
Year students as part of their assignments. The 
Welcome Festival is a treat as students of all years 
gather to celebrate with a spirit of camaraderie all 
around.
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MR. TIM 
BUTCHARD  

SECRETARY
CHARLES WALLACE  

TRUST PAKISTAN 
VISITS NCA

Mr. Tim Butchard, 
Secretary “Charles 
Wallace Trust Pakistan” 

visited National College of Arts in 
August. The aim of this trust is to 
help in funding for accommodation, 
air fare and fee to deserving  artists 
selected in art institutions of UK. 
One such institution is” Prince’s 
Foundation School of Traditional 
Arts” which takes one student 
from National College of Arts each 
year for a term so that they may 
travel and study at this prestigious 
institution in UK. The Prince’s 
Foundation School of Traditional 
Arts is a school in London which 
teaches students various traditional 
arts and offers intensive, open 
courses to the community.

For this purpose Mr. Tim Butchard 
had visited National College of Arts 
to shortlist a  deserving student 
from the Masters of Visual Art 
program. This year’s recipient 
of the scholarship was Mahzeb 
Balouch , who has a background in 
Miniature painting and belongs to 
Balochistan. Some of the alumni 
who have been selected in the 
past to go and study at Prince’s 
Foundation of Traditional Arts are 
Muhammad Asif Shareef, Adnan 
Mairaj, Kiran Saeed, Sajjad Nawaz, 
Akif Suri and  Sadia Farooq. 

On December 19, 2022, NCA, Lahore, 
screened the film “One-Way Glass” 
followed by a panel discussion with the 

Film Director, Nauman Khalid, female lead, 
Amna Khalid and writer, Irfan Ahmed Urfi. The 
event was co-hosted by the Film and Television 
Department and Fine Art Department while the 
session was organized and moderated by Ms. 
Rabeya Jalil. The film poster was made by Ali 
Kazim while the event poster was designed by 
Durrie Baloch.

The panel discussion highlighted the plot and 
how the characters progress throughout the 

film. The film director and writer also shared 
their experiences while conceiving and executing 
the project. The story revolves around a young 
Pakistani migrant woman, Farzana who is caught 
in the harsh realities of modern-day London, 
trying to make a living whilst also struggling 
through the trials and tribulations of her failing 
marriage. Told primarily through Farzana’s eyes, 
we follow her day-to-day routine as she interacts 
with people and ponders over her life while trying 
to find a way out of her peculiar situation.   The 
film covers this strong woman’s vulnerabilities 
as she struggles with work, marriage, faith and 
attempts to find happiness.
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Mr. Lamyne is a French fashion designer, who 
has conducted several collaborative projects 
around the globe. His work encompasses 
the role of fashion in various cultures. The 
international artist had been in residence at 
National college of Arts for two weeks. He 
was working on the art of shoe making and 
performance involving the subject of human 
displacement due to conflicts and climate 
change. 

While his stay at NCA was an exchange 
of expressions in several genres of art, he 
conducted  a workshop on ceremonial gowns 
with the Department of Textile Design.   
Students of 4th semester from the Textile 
Department participated in the two-day 
workshop. The workshop focused on concept 
development and ideation process of designing 
of gowns. 
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The students conducted research on different 
styles and uses of gowns throughout history 
and in various cultures. The research focused 
on concepts that would incorporate cultural 
elements into styling of ceremonial gowns. 

Day one of the workshop aimed at research 
and initial idea development. The teachers 
of Design Studio Practice and Drawing 
assisted students in the process work. 
Students explored multiple design and 
style possibilities. Mr. Lamyne Mobamed 
conducted a review session on students’ work 
to advance further on potential ideas.

The objective of Day two was to work on the 
refinement of ideas by adding design details 
and color. Students selected their potential 
ideas and rendered them to present design 
details. Mr. Lamyne Mobamend reviewed 
the work together with the faculty of Textile 
Material and Methods.

Such workshops that involve complete design 
process including execution of the product 
ideas, further enhance the students’ skills. It 
was a wonderful experience for the students 
as they got a chance to improve their design 
and critical skills.
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CREW OF THE FILM
“ZARRAR”

WELCOMED AT NCA

Recently the crew of the film “Zarrar” visited 
NCA, in order to promote their film. They 
were warmly welcomed by the VC NCA, 

Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri and the administration 
of the College. ‘Zarrar” is a 2022 Pakistani spy 
action thriller film written and directed by Shaan 
Shahid, Nadeem Baig and produced by Ejaz 
Shahid and Adnan Butt. Shaan Shahid who is 
also playing the leading role besides directing 

the film talked about his journey of the film’s 
making. Students and faculty members enjoyed 
the session in the auditorium and were delighted 
to see the cast and crew explaining the process 
and effort that went into the film. Vice Chancellor 
Prof. Dr. Murtaza Jafri  admired and talked about 
the addition of new technology in relation to the 
revival of the film industry in Pakistan.
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On 26th September 2022 a delegation 
of Khana-e-Farhang Iran visited NCA 
Rawalpindi campus.

DG Khana-e-Farhang Iran, Mr. Faramarz 
Rahmanzad mentioned that the purpose of the 
meeting was to extend bilateral educational 
cooperation and cultural exchange among 
the institutions of both the countries. Special 
emphasis was laid on establishing links through 
a variety of activities such as Student Exchange 
Program, artist workshops, International 
exhibitions and Artist-in-Residence Program.

The delegation visited various departments 
and sections of the college along with the 
management and faculty and appreciated the 
quality of education being imparted to students.

DELEGATION OF 
KHANA-E-FARHANG IRAN 
VISITS NCA RAWALPINDI

N
C

A
 N

ew
sl

et
te

r 
Q

ua
rt

er
ly

55

N
C

A
 N

ew
sl

et
te

r 
Q

u
ar

te
rl

y

54



N
C

A
 N

ew
sl

et
te

r 
Q

u
ar

te
rl

y

N
C

A
 N

ew
sl

et
te

r 
Q

ua
rt

er
ly

56 57



N
C

A
 N

ew
sl

et
te

r 
Q

u
ar

te
rl

y

N
C

A
 N

ew
sl

et
te

r 
Q

ua
rt

er
ly

58 59





On 20th January, 2023 students at NCA bid 
farewell to their alma mater as they attended The 
Annual Farewell Dinner. This year’s event was no 

exception to the rule, as the main courtyard of NCA was 
bedecked with lights, decorations and seating. Participation 
of the faculty and students made the evening even more 
memorable. The evening concluded with dinner arranged 
by the College. This auspicious night ended with high spirits 
and scrumptious dinner. 

VC NCA conveyed his heartiest wishes for the graduating 
batch 2022 and wished them good luck for their future 
endeavors. He added that there are no goodbyes for now as 
wherever you go, you will always be part of the NCA family. 

“So, old friends, now it’s time to start growing up, taking charge, 
seeing things as they are, facing facts, not escaping them, still with 

dreams, just reshaping them, growing up.” 

– Stephen Sondheim – 
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